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SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 43 (COQUITLAM)

2200 Austin Avenue,  Coquitlam, B.C.    V3K 3S1 

Telephone:  (604) 936-4271     Fax:  (604) 936-9627                                                                                                                                                                                          
June 2010
Dear Parents/Guardians:
We’re in the last month of the school year and it just seems to have flown by!  We’ve had a year filled with many exciting events – from guest presenters, to field trips, to special activities.  I would like to thank the students for their enthusiasm – it is wonderful to see students excited about their learning as well as excitedly participating in the school’s events! From Crazy Hair Day, to PJ Day, to Basketball and Track Attack, from Como Lake Relays, to primary aerobics, and Hip Hop….Mundy Road students are full of energy and their spirited involvement is contagious!  

Another BIG thank you goes to our hardworking parent community.  There are so many parents who participate, and in such a variety of ways.  Some of you quietly donate to the school, so that we can have extra arts and crafts supplies, or give money to a classroom for the extras such as math manipulatives, or a CD player.  Some of you read with students, working with classroom teachers to ensure that all children have ample opportunities to practice their developing reading abilities, while others drive or accompany classes on field trips.   We simply could not do all that we do, without you.  Your role as a parent helper in our school is much appreciated.  

Special thanks to our 2009-2010 Mundy Road PAC Executive 

Co-Chairs Teresa Battista and Edna Fong 


Treasurer – Teresa Wick, 

Secretary – Kathy Anderson




Hot Lunch Coordinator – Tracy Grisdale

Members at Large – Sue Davies and Dalene Schulz  

Historian – Lori LaCroix
Playground Fundraising:  Suzanne Clements


Volunteer Coordinator – Carolyn McPolin

District PAC Rep. – Teri Towner 



Health and Safety Coordinator – Keith Scheibal
School Planning Council – Tracy Grisdale, Robin Juergensen and Robin Lowe

Fundraising Coordinator – Teresa Manarrino and Nicole Schenato
Communication Coordinator – Robin Juergensen and Sheela Amudhanar
Emergency Preparedness Coordinator - Shannon Antunes
YEAR END CHANGES

The month of June brings changes of staff members and we have to say good bye to some of staff members;

Mrs. Moscone is retiring and we also are saying goodbye to Mrs. Chambers, Mrs. Cherry and Ms. Mackay, as their assignments with Mundy Road were only for this school year.  We wish them all the best and we hope they come back to visit all of us next year!

RECOGNITION ASSEMBLY

Our final recognition Assembly for this year will be Thursday, June 24th, at 10:45.  
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LOST AND FOUND

Please take a moment to look at the lost and found bin in the hallway in front of the office and the small treasures in the office if your child is missing anything.  The lost and found will be sent to a community resource on June 30th.  

DISTRICT TRACK AND FIELD

It was a great day for Mundy Road at the District Track and Field Day!  Students from grades 3 to 5 were represented in all of the events!  Teachers and parents in attendance commented on how proud they were of the Mundy Road participants, not just for their athletic talents, but for the level of sportsmanship and exemplary behaviour throughout the day.  Special thanks to Mr. Reis and Mr. Porter who spent the day at Town Centre, and to the grade 3, 4 and 5 teachers who coached ‘Track Attack’ this year.  

KINDERGARTEN – FIRST DAY INFORMATION

If you have a child starting kindergarten on Tuesday, September 7th, please note that your kindergarten student comes at 10:00 and stays until 10:30.  This is later than the time for students in grades 1 to 5 but this will allow for kindergarten students to have a quieter start to their first day of school, and with a smaller group of people around, we believe it will be a positive start to their first day.  Kindergarten information will be coming home in a mailout by August 14th.  

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS: 


2010 – 2011 CALDENDAR 

As most of you are aware, in September, 2010, all schools were required to add time to the bell schedule chart to address the school days not in session.  The days not in session mean that we have to increase time in each school day, over the course of the school year.  This extra time per day was to account for closures around Remembrance Day and Spring Break and were added by our Board of Education as one way to reduce the District’s deficit.  Our bell schedule for 2010-2011 is below (please note that the lunch break is still 45 minutes in length, but commences at 12:10 and ends at 12:55).  The bell schedule will be posted in the first newsletter of the year, as well as in each Student Planner.  

8:50 am –  Arrive at School (bell sounds)                                           
8:55 am –  School Begins (including morning Kindergarten) 

10:25 am – Recess Begins  

10:40 am – Recess Ends 

11:30 am – Morning Kindergarten Dismissal 

12:10 pm – Lunch Begins 

12:20 pm - Afternoon Kindergarten Begins

12:55 pm – Lunch Ends 

2:50 pm  - School End (including Afternoon Kindergarten) 

* New Next School Year -Not-in-Session Dates
Friday, November 12, 2010 (attached to Remembrance Day)

Spring Break – Mar 21 – 25 & Mar 28 to Apr 1, 2011

CONTACT INFORMATION - 
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ARE YOU MOVING? 


COMMUNITY NEWS 

RCMP FRONT OFFICE SUMMER HOURS 

Attention schools served by the Coquitlam RCMP detachment:

The RCMP would like to let schools and parents know that their front counter hours at their main detachment will change over the summer. This may impact parents over the summer going for Criminal Records Checks. Please share with your parents if you get a chance. Thanks.

COMMUNITY NEWS


Pick up your GET ACTIVE card which gives you free fun: drop-in swimming, skating, gym and many other

programs and activities! Look what you can do this spring and summer to stay active!

The Grade 5 Get Active! Card provides all Grade 5 students with free admission to drop-in swimming,

skating and gymnasium based activities. The Grade 6 Stay Active! Card gives students 12 admissions during

the school year to participate in drop-in swimming, skating and gymnasium based activities in Coquitlam,

Port Coquitlam and Port Moody.

Got your Grade 5 & 6

Active! Card yet?

For more information,

visit activeCoquitlam.ca

or call 604-927-4FUN

Grade 5

Get Active! Card

Grade 6

Get Active! Card


We would like to be able to email families over the summer, with our ‘Welcome Back’ letter and other school start up information.  This letter will be emailed to you by August 20th.  We will also have the letter and school start up information on the school website, as well as on the front doors of the school.  If your email address has changed, please contact Mrs. Hein at (604) 936-4271 or at � HYPERLINK "http://www.mundyroad.ca/" �www.mundyroad.ca� and pass along the email address you wish us to use as a communication contact.











Please let Mrs. Hein know if your child(ren) will be relocating to another school in our district, or even if they are leaving School District 43.  You can call her at (604) 936-4271, or email the school – � HYPERLINK "http://www.mundyroad.ca/" �www.mundyroad.ca�. The sooner we have things prepared and sent to the new school, the easier the transition is for you and your child.  








�





Mrs. Hein’s last day for this school year is June 30th, but Ms. Zimmer will be at the school on Friday July 2nd (July 1st all schools are closed for Canada Day).  Ms. Zimmer will be here until July 8th.  





The school will reopen for registrations on Monday, August 30th, at 9 am to 3 pm.  If you need to reach Ms. Zimmer, please use the school email at � HYPERLINK "http://www.mundyroad.ca/" �www.mundyroad.ca� or, � HYPERLINK "mailto:kzimmer@sd43.bc.ca" �kzimmer@sd43.bc.ca�  








�





�





The grade 5 farewell is on June 29th, at 10:45 and it is for all 


students, kindergarten to grade 5.  This is the final Mundy Road 


assembly for our grade 5s and it is a special event for the students, their parents, grandparents, all the teachers and staff.  Mrs. Moscone, Mrs. Kroeker, Mr. Porter, Ms. MacKay and Mr. Reis have all spent time meeting to make sure that this is an honouring event for our grade 5s.  








We know that this is an exciting time for our grade 5’s, but also a time of uncertainty for some of them.  We wish them all the best as they transition to middle school. On June 29th report cards will be given out at noon and if parents wish to take their children home, please let your child’s teacher know that your child will be going home with you at that time.














SAFETY TIPS:


 


From the RCMP:


With warmer weather around the corner and increased pedestrian traffic, the RCMP are requesting that we all pay attention to the following:





If you are going to be walking to and from school or at night:





- Be aware of your surroundings





- Never walk home alone





- Stick to well lit and open routes





- Advise someone of your whereabouts if not coming home at the scheduled time





- Do not speak with strangers or approach their vehicle





- If you have a cell telephone keep it on at all time if something suspicious occurs contact 911 or a trusted adult immediately





- If you don't have a cell telephone go immediately to a public area and ask for help











Professional Development Days 


Friday, September 24, 2010 


Friday, October 22, 2010 


Monday, November 1, 2010


Friday, January 28, 2011 (School-Based) 


Friday, February 18, 2011 


Thursday, April 21, 2011 








PARENTS….


New at the HR MacMillan Space Centre (Planetarium) this summer:  “Quest for Origins” .  Where did the stars come from?  How old is the Universe?  We look, we wonder . . .we are on a "Quest for Origins"  





Click here for your 2 for 1 or Parent Pass coupons. 


 


� HYPERLINK "blocked::http://spacecentre.ca/images/2for1_school" \o "blocked::http://spacecentre.ca/images/2for1_school" �http://spacecentre.ca/images/2for1_school�


 


� HYPERLINK "blocked::http://spacecentre.ca/images/parentpass_school" \o "blocked::http://spacecentre.ca/images/parentpass_school" �http://spacecentre.ca/images/parentpass_school� 














The Young Actors Project is proud to announce the launch of the Lower Mainland Junior Theatre Sports League - for kids aged 10-13.





This program is for kids who take their fun very seriously and are ready to kick their imaginations into overdrive.   





While having fun the students will not only build their acting skills, they’ll develop some invaluable life-skills - self-confidence, concentration, creativity, and teamwork.  





Starting in the Fall five teams from across the Lower Mainland will meet once a week - culminating in a year-end Improv Tournament in the Spring.





Many high schools in the region have competitive improv teams that compete in the Canadian Improv Games.  This program will follow a similar model and will be a great way to prepare for a future high school opportunity.





Classes will be coached by Canadian Improv Games veteran and Carson Graham Secondary Improv coach Jullian Kolstee.





Register now for teams in North Vancouver, East Vancouver, Vancouver Westside, Burnaby, and Coquitlam.





For more information - or to register online visit:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.youngactorsproject.ca/" �www.youngactorsproject.ca�


or call Robert Randall - 604-318-0881








Camps - Burquitlam Day Camps at Banting Middle School


Enjoy a week long camp in your neighbourhood.  You will enjoy fun games, sports, arts, crafts, and much more.  Please bring a lunch, 2 snacks, and runners every day.  These camps take place at Banting Middle School.


6-10 year olds  - 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m., Monday to Friday for weeks of July 5-9, 12-16, and 19-23.  


11-14 year olds  - 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m., Monday to Friday for the week of July 26- 30 .  


To register or for more information contact 604-927-4386 or check out:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.coquitlam.ca" \t "_blank" �www.coquitlam.ca�


 Summer Camps = Summer Fun


School District 43 Community Schools are pleased to again be able to offer Children’s Summer Camps from July 5th – August 13th.   Registration forms for this year’s Summer Camps are now available at both Seaview and Miller Park Community Schools.  Please note: This year’s camps will only take place at Seaview and Pitt River Community Schools.  Forms and information can also be downloaded - please see the School District’s web site: � HYPERLINK "http://www.sd43.bc.ca/" \o "http://www.sd43.bc.ca/" �www.sd43.bc.ca� and click on the link or � HYPERLINK "http://www.sd43.bc.ca/seaview" \o "http://www.sd43.bc.ca/seaview" �www.sd43.bc.ca/seaview�  , or  � HYPERLINK "http://www.sd43.bc.ca/pittriver" \o "http://www.sd43.bc.ca/pittriver" �www.sd43.bc.ca/pittriver�   For further information please contact: Steve Brown-John at � HYPERLINK "mailto:sbrown-john@sd43.bc.ca" \o "mailto:sbrown-john@sd43.bc.ca" �sbrown-john@sd43.bc.ca�  (604 230-1233) or Heather Roemer at � HYPERLINK "mailto:hroemer@sd43.bc.ca" �hroemer@sd43.bc.ca� (604 464-0207).












